
General Committee Meeting Thursday Feb 15th 30. 

 

Present: F Moss in the Chair.  

Messrs E Raines, J Lochead, E S Jones, G Robson, H Ridyard, R Wood, P Tildsley, H L 

Boardman, J C Payne, W H Andrew and J Gibson. 

 

The Minutes of the last meeting, held January 9th and Special Meeting held Jan 21st were 

read and passed. 

 

A discussion took place regarding the Rule which states that two adverse votes shall exclude 

in the case of the election of new members. Mr Ridyard that it was his intention to give 

Notice of Motion for the alteration of this rule. 

 

It was decided that the Secretary prepare a scheme for the provision of a water closet for 

Caddies. 

 

New Members: - Miss Flintoff was accepted as a Lady Playing member by ballot. 

The following resignations were accepted. Mrs Fiddian, Miss Ina Walker, Mrs J W Mallalieu, 

Miss Keighley, Dr J W Talent and Mr Donald Barlow playing members and Miss L D Barlow 

Hon, Member. 

The Secretary introduced the question of members in arrear of subscriptions and it was 

decided to strike off the list the following names: - J F Holmes, E H Kerfoot, H B Raines, Dr J R 

Robertson and Mrs H B Raines 

A letter from Mr Reg Earnshaw was read stating that he had gone into the question of the 

Assessments and had found them very reasonable indeed and his advice was that we should 

pay the rates and not raise any question as to Assessment. It was decided that Mr Earnshaw 

be thanked for his trouble and advice. 

 

The Minutes of the Ways and Means Committee were read and accepted. 

 

The Minutes of the House Committee were read and accepted. 

It was reported that there was a considerable falling off in the Bar receipts. 

 

The Minutes of the Handicap Committee were read and passed. 

 

The Minutes of the Greens Committee were read and passed. 

In connection with the report that Machine Gun bullets had been fired over the Course the 

Captain reported that he had spoken to the authorities at the Ashton Barracks “over the 

telephone” and that he had been assured that the matter would have prompt attention and 

not recur. 

 

The following accounts were passed for payment: Holderness & Sons 18/-, J W Hall Ltd 

3/0/3, J Andrew & Co 2/-, S Sidebottom Ltd 13/4/2, J W Burton 1/10/6, P M Mellor1/11/1, P 

M Mellor 66/11/6, Mrs D Hibbert 4/10/-, Elias Wild & Sons 5/-/-, J Waterhouse & Co 1/5/5, 

Music Shop “Tuning Piano” 15/- and Saml Travis 6/4/4. Total £104-12-3. 

 

 



The Secretary reported the receipt of a Notice from the Ashton Under Lyne Corporation, 

giving notice that it was the intention of the Authorities to concrete and asphalt the 

Roadway in front of the Club’s Premises. Kings Road. 

 

 

Fred Moss 

13/3/30. 

 

 


